



ITUC - Asia Pacific

International Trade Union Confederation - Asia Pacific

One Marina Boulevard, 9th Floor NTUC Centre, Singapore 018989 Tel: (65) 6327 3590 Fax: (65) 6327 3576 E-mail: gs@ituc-ap.org

President: Felix M. Anthony

General Secretary: Shoya Yoshida

Ms. Tomoko Yoshino President Japan Trade Union Confederation (JTUC-RENGO) Tokyo, Japan jtuc-kokusai@sv.rengo-net.or.jp

8 January 2024

Dear Sister Tomoko,

As the days have passed, the devasting damage caused by the Noto Peninsula Earthquake has become clearer, and we express our condolences for the loss of life and deep sympathies to the many people who are in difficult situation.

We have learned that RENGO set up a Task Force, with you as the head, to gather information on the damage suffered by members and to carry out necessary support activities in the affected areas. I would like to express my respect for RENGO's unselfish and quick initiative.

I would like to advise that the ITUC-AP will donate approximately USD10,000 from its Natural Disaster Relief Fund in the hope that it will be of assistance to RENGO's efforts. We would appreciate it if you could provide us with information on a RENGO's special bank account for accepting donations.

We are all with RENGO and the Japanese people.

Yours sincerely,

Shoya Yoshida General Secretary

親愛なる芳野会長

日が経つにつれ、能登半島地震による甚大な被害が明らかになり、亡くなられた 方々に哀悼の誠をささげるとともに、困難な状況にある多くの方々に深くお見舞い 申し上げます。

連合では、芳野会長を本部長とする対策本部を設置し、組合員の被害状況の情報収集や被災地での必要な支援活動を展開されているとのことであります。連合の迅速な取り組みなどに敬意を表します。

なお、ITUC-AP では、連合の取り組みに役立てていただくため、自然災害救援基金から約1万米ドルを寄付する予定です。

連合の義援金受付専用銀行口座の情報をご提供いただければ幸いです。 私たちは連合と日本国民とともにあります。

敬具 吉田昌哉